
September 11, 2020 
 
Dear Families & Friends, 
 
Just a quick up-date. Due to the Labor Day holiday, our 4th week of testing was done on 
Wednesday, September 9, 2020. Finally, the rest of the results arrived. All Residents in the 
Nursing Home & Apartments and all Sisters tested negative. One employee was positive and a 
second one tested positive after being tested outside the Home. 
 
Residents are happy to be able to have window visits again with their loved ones. Mass is so 
important to many of the Residents, they are delighted to be able to watch Mass again on our in-
house television channel. Many are very happy to be able to start going outside to the backyard 
to enjoy the warm weather and the beautiful flowers.  
 
Residents are monitored very closely for signs and symptoms of the virus. Staff are screened 
daily for symptoms. As for right now, we are testing once a week per the guidelines of the 
CDC/MDH. Residents, Staff and Sisters are being reminded of social distancing, wearing of 
masks and proper PPE and handwashing and using sanitizer. We have added many sanitizer 
stations throughout the building and will be adding more. 
 
We thank you for your patience and understanding during the past month. Please know of our 
sincere gratitude for the generosity of so many friends, families and benefactors. As things 
change we will up-date you. Be assured of our prayers and those of our Residents and please 
keep us all in your prayers. 
 
God Bless! 
 
 
 
Sr. Theresa Louisa, lsp 
Little Sisters of the Poor 
 
We could use donations of the following: 
 
N95 Masks 
Sanitizing Wipes 
Medical Gloves Size Large 
Hand Sanitizer 
Bleach 
Disposable Hinged Containers 
Disposable Silverware 
Individual Wrapped Treats 
Bottled Water 
 


